
Dear Students, 

In light of increased travel restrictions and difficulty of international travel worldwide,
the University of Delaware has decided to cancel the Spring 2020 Australia +
Internship study abroad program. This decision aligns with a number of education
abroad providers who have canceled programs in Australia and other locations
worldwide over the past few days.

We understand that this decision may disappoint you, and hope you know that it was
not taken lightly. As you may be aware, the novel (new) coronavirus, known as
COVID-19, continues to rapidly evolve. Even since our last email to you, much has
changed worldwide with regard to international travel, with various countries
recalling their citizens and/or restricting entry for non-citizens. While there is no
immediate threat at this time, we are taking this action now out of an abundance of
caution for your safety and well-being. The following email outlines our
responsibilities to you, as well as important actions for you to follow:

1. Please rebook your flight home immediately:

Contact your travel agency or airline by phone. Be aware that you may be
placed on hold and that it may take a number of days for you to change your
return flight. Note that, typically, the passenger and/or the credit card holder
may make changes to the flight itinerary. Your on-site housing remains 
available to you until you are able to depart.
Avoid rebooking your flight with a stopover in any country rated as high risk by
the CDC, as this will require you to impose a 14-day self-quarantine upon your
return to the U.S. 
Ask if your agency or airline has a rebooking fee waiver in place for your
location. Several airlines have extended this courtesy to passengers traveling
to/from countries affected by COVID-19.
If your airline does not have a waiver in place, you will initially be responsible
for the original penalties and fees, whatever they may be. In addition, if your
new return flight is more expensive than the one you originally booked, you will
be charged for the difference at first. In this case, the Institute for Global
Studies will reimburse you for these additional costs.
IGS will reimburse the change fee for standard economy flights only. 
In order to receive reimbursement for your standard economy flight, please
submit the following to studyabroad@udel.edu by May 1: (1) a copy of your
original itinerary, (2) paid invoices or statements from the airline or travel
agency showing any costs or fees incurred; and (3) a copy of your new
itinerary. 
Reimbursement will be made to your UD student account after all materials
have been reviewed. If you expect that this will cause you financial hardship,
please contact IGS.

2. As you prepare to depart, we encourage you to follow the CDC's guidelines for
staying healthy.

3. Continue to monitor your UD email on a daily basis.
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4. Follow directives of your host institution, Global Academic Ventures. 

5. Please contact us upon your return home to the United States at
studyabroad@udel.edu or (302) 831-2852. 

6. Please do not return to the UD campus. In response to COVID-19, UD
students have departed for the semester, and the campus has moved to online
learning.

7. You have already completed 9-12 credits of UD coursework in Sydney and will
receive grades and credits for those courses as normal at the end of the semester.
Regarding your internships, Prof. Sundaram is working with GAV now to understand
how credit will be awarded for your internship course. Please do not contact him or
GAV at this time. Prof. Sundaram or GAV will reach back out to you after these
complex arrangements have been made with your internship supervisors. 

8. Information on a partial refund of your UD program fee will be forthcoming.
However, please understand that we are managing multiple program cancelations at
this time. Our priority is your safe return to the U.S., and thus refunds may take
several weeks or longer to be processed. 

9. Because you have already taken courses and will receive UD credit, UD tuition
will not be refunded.

It is natural to experience some anxiety during this time, even if you are feeling
physically healthy. Remember that UD's Helpline is available to you 24/7, even while
you are abroad: 302-831-1001.

Again, please know that we share your disappointment in the cancelation of your
program, and we hope that you will be able to study abroad again at some point
during your time at UD. You are a valued member of our community, and we are
here to support you. For updates on the University's response to COVID-19, please
visit the UD website. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to
contact our office. 

Sincerely,

Lisa Chieffo 
Interim Director

UD Institute for Global Studies | Clayton Hall, 100 David Hollowell Drive, Newark DE 19716 
(302) 831-2852 | www.udel.edu/global | go-global@udel.edu

      

You are receiving this email as a member of the University of Delaware community. 
If you have questions about the legitimacy of this email, contact the 

Institute for Global Studies at (302) 831-2852 or go-global@udel.edu.

mailto:studyabroad@udel.edu
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Kx-TGK4-xjO79S7_c-f2TaE9qyCC6ghgqfymeike0Dw6ywRQmYbnDYZ_89k2-S0OLEnLPJanwwu_xIXN8WKVvvqCXzB5lNuziGYD3kkBpVwnhnX8m_oluMrYp76c7po4qcc1g_UlG1nnM8g658--J59TzqrA3jtrVPB_w2egZrJLKRo5LKIJddKx40dqAu65uR6mzjMRrI=&c=&ch=
mailto:studyabroad@udel.edu
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Kx-TGK4-xjO79S7_c-f2TaE9qyCC6ghgqfymeike0Dw6ywRQmYbnNBjz0IYpsYmXnVRd6jDx-Q1gBhnqZR3pl7UGE-CfYJ9_Yzm3bZz4dO_kiArfmYk5AHMU-DfbCwVzH3Oi2I1cyhGnT_VIjVOtfA8UOHISgqzeXUtokKrGQP8FPt601ohIg==&c=&ch=
mailto:go-global@udel.edu
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Kx-TGK4-xjO79S7_c-f2TaE9qyCC6ghgqfymeike0Dw6ywRQmYbnCsPrCJiOmF4rR_V439XPL287cCU4Y0fTlW4qU83Mzq-IusmwVtvlFRVG-orXNc3hjPv_tat2GpOBiQSMg2Q08l1rESEG0OWfDYivkFKW-AtAiVz6hoMd6NlkeVPnQiB3Q==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Kx-TGK4-xjO79S7_c-f2TaE9qyCC6ghgqfymeike0Dw6ywRQmYbnIxZdqysGcen7lVA30hmmYKAzGUZh_AHJQb7HkorBGdRYC5xxI0a-fT9HJxU1ZyH-WrT2K2vm4BhEiDEOsZee6dOsGVSJQ9WBRB2c37uZC03EIi4KsyiTfVWmE2-8sCZyw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Kx-TGK4-xjO79S7_c-f2TaE9qyCC6ghgqfymeike0Dw6ywRQmYbnDNmeioZnNKCgUL57qAiQqJTlvozaXaexovNtvrzwCvupRzJiVgL6IdG99kdKWtdLeCgNHMtZyOg375uaZ9LbIjbf08seYiMjGZyXmXxNI-i5Y_Fqe09T1ROT5A-8lJWrXsAH5Zqj8TaB8JwNZuyvsWWtY8v0xYcZClkn4BpV23Z&c=&ch=

